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Perils for Pedestrians
COG Staff Attendance:
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1.
General Introductions.  

Participants introduced themselves.
2.
Review of the Minutes of the March 15th, 2005 Meeting
Michael Farrell, MWCOG
Minutes were approved.  

3.
Status Report on the Regional Bicycle and Pedestrian Project
Andrew Austin, MWCOG, Michael Farrell, MWCOG
Andrew Austin demonstrated the on-line database.  The committee members may now use a password to view the database on-line, and to modify individual records.  For now, anyone with a password will be able to modify any record.  However, we do not yet have the sort or filter functions working, which can be done if we upgrade to the paid version of the software.  Since agencies will not be able to go directly to their projects without such functions, the database is not yet ready for the jurisdictions to modify.  As soon as we have an effective sort or filter capability we will notify the jurisdictions so that they can make their changes.  Also, the database cannot cope with blank entries; it requires some entry in each line, even if it is just “None” or NA.  
Jim Sebastian praised the database.  Michael Jackson noted that it had a large number of entries per record.  Michael Farrell explained that most of those entries were simple yes/no type entries.  Many of them originated in the Priorities 2000 Greenways and Circulation Systems reports, which used a series of selection criteria to choose regional priority projects.  By making such criteria part of the database, one can rapidly rank all the projects according to the agreed-upon criteria.  Relevant information from the database can be selected to produce customized reports.
One of the selection criteria is whether the facility is in a Regional Activity Center.  A paper map is available that shows the regional activity centers, and a report on the regional activity centers is available on-line.  Michael Farrell promised to make the Regional Activity Centers map available to any subcommittee member needing one.   

Michael Farrell briefly discussed the written elements of the plan.  A new draft of the policy recommendations chapter changes the language of the policy recommendations to eliminate duplicative language, excessive detail, and to provide more attention to pedestrian policy recommendations.  The policy recommendations are characterized as a strategy to realize the Vision of the Transportation Planning Board with respect to bicyclists and pedestrians.

The new draft of the data chapter incorporates information from the 2004 State of the Commute Survey, which is large enough and fresh enough to tell us something about the characteristics of people walking or bicycling to work.  The two modes are combined for sample size reasons.  Michael Jackson asked if “income” in the survey was household income.  It was also suggested that jurisdiction names be written in full on the charts deriving from census data rather than abbreviated.   The WMATA rail passenger survey results should be included somewhere.
Jim Sebastian said that it is good to have all this information available in the plan, but suggested that photos be added where indicated, to help make the plan visually compelling.  Andrew Meese noted that photos add substantially to file size, which could be a problem for some subcommittee members.  Digital photos are available, and COG has a digital camera.   WABA has a copy of the circa-1900 bicycle map of the Washington region, which might make a good cover.   Jim also suggested that maps be provided, along the lines of those in the 1995 plan.  
The group discussed the timing of the adoption of the plan.  The database can be made available shortly, but it will take some time for the jurisdictions to revise their projects.  The written element still needs substantial work and revision.  At some point we need to take a draft to the TPB.  Andrew Meese noted that we had a choice of the July or the September meetings of the TPB Technical Committee, and suggested that we shoot for the September meeting.
· Sorting/filtering function to be added to the on-line database.  Password and instructions to be distributed to the group as soon as this is accomplished.

· Revise and post plan text on-line.   

4.
Status Report on the Bicycle and Pedestrian Project 

Michael Jackson, MDOT
Michael Jackson spoke to a powerpoint presentation dealing with site visits to selected Maryland and Virginia WMATA stations.  The group proposed a number of bike parking and access improvements to these stations.  
The subcommittee suggested that the Bike Parking Work Group develop a set of recommendations that could be presented to WMATA’s Jurisdictional Coordinating Committee. It was also suggested that improvements be prioritized based on level of bicycling.   

Michael Jackson suggested that all stations meet certain minima, such as having bike lockers available, in order to provide equitable service.  Low/no bicycle use areas should get more marketing.  Jim Sebastian suggested that the marketing be focused on metro riders.  
John Wetmore noted that one can put bigger bombs in a car than in a bike locker.  Therefore distance requirements for bicycle lockers should not be more stringent than for car parking.  Phone number and web access information should be placed on the lockers.  Jim Sebastian noted that renting still has to be done by regular mail, but information can be made available on the web.
Andrew Meese noted that signage within the stations could be improved.  Something like a station guide/map, similar to what one finds in a shopping mall, showing the locations of all available services and all entrances, should be made available.  

There was some discussion about the relative costs of moving existing lockers versus purchasing and installing new ones. 

Michael Jackson asked if DDOT would be willing to do some improvements.  Jim Sebastian replied that DDOT could do some improvements, and requested a prioritized list.  

Christy Huddle suggested that MARC stations also be looked at.  Thus far the group has only examined metro stations.  

· Michael Jackson and the Bike Parking Work Group will develop a prioritized list of recommendations for improvements to bicycle parking and access at metrorail stations.

· This list will be presented to WMATA’s Jurisdictional Coordinating Committee, and other bodies if appropriate.  

5. 
Street Smart Status Report

Michael Farrell, MWCOG
Michael Farrell gave a brief update on the status of the Street Smart pedestrian and bicycle safety program.  A copy of a presentation given to the COG Chief Administrative Officers Committee was distributed.  The COG Police Chiefs committee has been briefed on the program and offered to help with some pedestrian-related enforcement in June.  The TPB has been briefed as well, and has passed a resolution to solicit funds from its member jurisdictions for the 2006 Street Smart campaign at a level of five cents per capita.  The D.C. Police Department has pledged an additional $80,000 in federal motor carrier money for the Street Smart program.  Development of materials is ongoing and media orders will be placed soon.  The kick-off event will take place on June 1st at 11 a.m. in downtown Silver Spring.  
John Wetmore suggested that we get the government cable access programs to attend this event.  Michael Farrell suggested that John Wetmore contact the event organizer, Kelly Indrieri, directly.  Andrew Meese suggested that we have some Spanish-language angle to the event.  

6. Bike to Work Day May 20th
Michael Farrell, MWCOG
Michael Farrell reminded the group that Bike to Work Day would take place on May 20th.  More information is available at waba.org.

7.
Member Jurisdiction Updates
Michael Jackson distributed a letter from SHA announcing that it did not object to the proposed bicycle projects on state highways in the regional plan.     
Adjourned.
